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AT THE MEETING OF NOVEMBER 19, 2013

I want to thank Ambassador Alfonso Quiñónez and his staff, as well as the distinguished panelists, for their presentations and for orchestrating the consultation with civil society organizations and social actors registered with the OAS.

The results we are seeing today confirm that civil society organizations are interested in issues related to the Organization’s work; but they also attest to a virtual ignorance about the structure and operations of the OAS.  This is significant because it explains the gap between the high expectations and the limited resources available to the OAS to deliver on those expectations through its work.

The consultation also reflects the OAS member states’ and the very OAS General Secretariat’s willingness and concern in terms of hearing and embracing the proposals and views of social organizations by incorporating them into their work and into the development of policy, programs, and projects.

All international organizations are under heavy public scrutiny these days and this brings challenges and opportunities for us.  We face the challenge of ensuring more and better disclosure and transparency in the Organization's operations and work. It also provides us an opportunity to enrich the intergovernmental perspective and debate and an opportunity to make the organization's work more relevant by including the perspective of stakeholders and their expectations in looking at the issues.

While the Organization's mission is the well-being of our societies and our citizens, the dialogue with civil society organizations within OAS processes is a step forward in the sense that it opens the door for other players to add their voices and perspectives to those of the natural partners, those of the constituents–that is, the member states through their government representatives.

The dialogue that the OAS is pursuing with civil society organizations through various types of linkages is thus a demonstration of our governments' political will to enhance their own national consultation processes with other consultation processes with civil society at the hemispheric level.
Distinguished Chairman: 

If the high expectations that our stakeholders have of the OAS in terms of the Organization’s real prospects to meet them with the limited resources available are not to translate into frustration that distorts the indicators expressing its effectiveness, then our challenge will be to fill that gap through a large, well-targeted communication and publicity campaign.

Mexico is in favor of incorporating into the Strategic Vision of the Organization an approach to fine-tune the institutional mechanisms for ongoing rapprochement for dialogue with civil society, so as to promote the Organization's work and the resources available to it in a structured and focused manner and to enrich the work of the OAS on the various hemispheric agenda issues, through dialogue, analysis, and joint follow-up.
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